
To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I am happy to recommend Niña Mae Sabellano, who is the secretary of Youth for Better 
Talisay, a group that works to help our community through different projects and activities. 

 

I have worked closely with Niña in many outreach programs, and I have always admired her 
hard work and kindness. She is one of the most dedicated members of our group. She gives 
her time, energy, and heart in everything she does. Whether we were helping children 
through Project Paglaum, organizing the Blood Typing campaign, or supporting mental 
health with the Starfish Initiative, she was always present, active, and dependable. 

 

As secretary, she keeps our group well-organized. She writes down important details, 
reminds us about meetings, and helps lead our projects. She is quiet but strong, and she 
leads by example. People respect her because she is responsible, kind, and respectful. 

 

What I admire most about her is that even though she has faced many challenges in life, 
she still chooses to help others. She never complains and always brings a positive attitude. 
She truly cares for the people around her and gives her best in everything she does. 

 

Niña is not only a good leader, she is also a good person. I believe she has a bright future 
ahead, and I know she will continue to serve others with a sincere heart. I fully support her 
scholarship application because I know she will use this chance to grow and give back 
even more to the community. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ronalyn Gimenez. 

Member, Youth for Better Talisay 

 


